OATFACS Executive Council Meeting

September 9, 2013
Oklahoma Department of Career Tech – Stillwater, OK

I. Call to Order - OATFACs Executive Council Meeting was called to order at 10:11am. 
a. Officers Present: Helen Coleman, Daresa Poe, Laura Head, Katrina Lewis, Nicole Henry, Amanda Cox, Karin Davis, Donna Woods, Jennifer Alpe, Brooke Kusch, and Ann Frisbie
b. Others Present: Mary Jane Grayson-Division Adviser and Terri Hollarn-State FACS Program Administrator
II. OATFACS Minutes
a. Minutes from the Business Meeting at August Conference were discussed, corrected and filed.  
III. Treasurer’s Report

a. Brooke Kusch, OATFACS Treasurer, presented the Treasurer’s Report. As of September 3, 2013, the OATFACS account had a balance of $17,799.97.

b. Expenses for the OATFACS Luncheon are still outstanding and are estimated at $15,512.00.  
c. Much discussion took place in regards to receiving funds from OkACTE with the registration debacle.  Brooke will be incontact with them and will figure out how the issue will be resolved.  
d. Helen will notify all OATFACS members explaining the registration issue and that they may be receiving an invoice for the luncheon/registration cost.  
e. The treasurer’s report was approved and will be filed for audit.  
IV. New Business

a. Opportunity Fund – Jennifer Alpe made a motion to increase the amount of the opportunity fund from $300 to $500.  The motion was seconded by Katrina Lewis.  Donna Woods moved that the motion be tabled until the December meeting so that we might resolve the issue with OkACTE registration and have a better idea regarding our financial situation.  Katrina Lewis seconded this motion.  Motion carries.  
b. Committee Responsibilities – The different committees were explained and OATFACS officers volunteered to chair the various committees.  The 2013-2014 Committee Assignments are as follows. 
· Awards Committee:  Karin Davis
· Nominating Committee:  Katrina Lewis
· Public Information Committee:  Daresa Poe & Amanda Cox 
· Regional Legislative Committee:  Ann Frisbie & Donna Woods
· Financial Growth Committee:  Brooke Kusch
· Membership Committee:  Laura Head
· Scholarship Committee:  Nicole Henry & Jennifer Alpe
c. August Conference Review – Mary Jane Grayson, OATFACS Division Adviser, presented feedback from the 2013 August Conference.  Many were very pleased with the luncheon.  Some noted suggestions were:
· Have the 30, 35, and 40 years of service recipients receive their awards on stage and have their photograph taken and sent to them.
· Reserve tables for the committee members, years of service recipients, ACTE committee, etc. so that they may be up front so they can be seen and so that they can hear when their name is called.  
· Refreshments breaks went better with less items left over.  The number of pop and water were closer this year; Next year we need less diet pop and more water.  
· Consider doing a sandwich for the luncheon.  
d. ACTE Conference – All eleven officers plan to attend the ACTE Conference in Las Vegas to be held in December.  There will be an officers meeting on Thursday morning of the conference.  
e. NATFACS Award Discussion – Nominations were taken for the various NATFACS awards.  Action on this is issue is contingent of clarifying the due date of the award applications.  
f. FACS Day at the Capitol - OATFACS officers volunteered for various displays to be presented at FACS Day at the Capitol in February.  The displays are:
· STAR Events: Katrina Lewis

· Child Development: Amanda Cox
· Early Care: Amanda Cox will contact Mary Beth Carver

· Hospitality: Brooke Kusch

· Housing: Jennifer Alpe
· Culinary: Helen Coleman 
· Marriage and Family Life: Nicole Henry

· Read Across America: Daresa Poe will contact Sara Collins

· Financial Literacy: Laura Head

· Karin Davis will be in charge of table clothes and table skirts for this event.
V. Terri Update – Terri Hollarn updated the OATFACS Executive Council on what was going on at the state office as well as asked for input on needed items. 
· Many FCCLA Counselors are unable to sit in on the April PI Meetings due to being responsible for conducting the District FCCLA Officer Interviews which take place simultaneously.  The state office is asking for suggestions on how to improve this situation.  Email suggestions to your program specialist or Terri.  
· The OATFACS Officers were encouraged to involve their committee members so that they feel like they are getting something back from their OATFACS dues, etc.  Examples were thank you notes, updates, and asking them for input.  
· Mary Jane Grayson was announced as the new OATFACS Adviser.  It was clarified that the FACS state staff would rotate every 3-4 years as the OATFACS Adviser.  
· Helen also explained that the new elected District Representatives would need to be contacted by the Regional Vice Presidents explaining duties, etc.  It was decided that Jennifer Alpe would compose an email and then send it to the region vice presidents so that the information would be uniform.  The email will also include reminding the committee members that they need to be dues paying members.  
· There was discussion about how OATFACS could work with the new teachers at the newly formatted New Teacher Academy.  The information presented should be more direct and could be divided between the July and November New Teacher meetings.  
· Selling t-shirts as a fundraiser and to promote our organization was brought up by Amanda Cox who volunteered to head up this project.  
VI. Unfinished Business - There was no unfinished business to be discussed.  
VII. Next Meeting Dates 

a. ACTE Meeting – we will meet Thursday morning of the ACTE Conference.  Watch for an email or text with the exact time and location.  
b. January Meeting – we will meet Monday, January 13th at 10:00am at the Department of Career Tech in Stillwater.  
VIII. Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 1:59pm.  
